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Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, December 8, 2021
(meeting conducted virtually over Google Meet)
Jen called the meeting to order at 3:03p 
Members present: 

Jen Jarman - Chair & Parent Rep 

Peg Conway - Amberley Village Rep

Gwen Roth - Pleasant Ridge Rep

Sharon Chaney - Golf Manor Rep

Amber Simpson - Principal

Tina Stegman - Asst Principal

Monique Johnson - Resource Coordinator 

Paisley Starbuck - 3-6 Teacher Rep 
Ariel Crump - 6-9 Teacher Rep

Allison Frazier - 9-12 Teacher Rep

Lerenda Sims - Para Professional Rep

Claire Birmaher - Para Professional Rep

Barbara Wallin - Parent Rep

Jason Chamblee - Parent Rep

Jamie Donaldson - guest

Marissa Albright - guest
1 Introductions and Icebreaker

· One thing that has surprised us this past year. 
2 Approval of minutes from November10th meeting

· Barbara Wallin motioned, Paisley Starbuck seconded, MCU.
3 Resource Coordinator Report

· 90 boxes were given out for thanksgiving and 45 coats, hats and scarves were also distributed. 

· December to remember going on now.

· Secret Santa event started this week. Final reveal next Thursday.
4 Principal’s Report

· Closing out first semester next week. This has been a very challenging year and Ms. Simpson is incredibly proud of staff for meeting the challenges. 
· PRM is continuing to receive enrollments. Current enrollment is 724.
· New school social worker has started and is also helping out with office support. 

· Friendly reminder that parents need to get students to school on time (7:45a), with a mask and honoring the school uniform policy.
· OnePlan update: District has set Reading and Math goals for the entire District and then each school has specific school-wide and grade level goals based on those district-wide goals. Ms. Simpson shared the goals and current benchmarks YTD. 

· Adoption of Montessori curriculum: goal is to have District adopt curriculum by Jan 2023. Pilot period will take place in 2022. Each Montessori school in the District has a grade level teacher on the working team. All Montessori schools will be participating in school PD in January. Working team will continue to meet and collect feedback to work toward the Jan 2023 adoption date. 

· Every school will be hosting Summer Scholars again this year. SS will take place June 1 - 28, minimum 5 hours/day (3 hours of instructional time, 1 hour of enrichment time and 1 hour of lunch/recess time). Teacher recruitment will begin earlier this year. Jump Start program for PreK will be held in August. 
5 District-Wide LSDMC Meeting
· Jen attended and was impressed with the meeting.

· District has introduced a Parent Champion (recently hired) tasked with connecting parents to their local school. 

· District has introduced another staff member to specifically look at equity and inclusion within the entire District. Including updating student handbooks. Also tasked with creating anti-racism committee at each school. And look at how professional development addresses these issues. 

· District is working on streamlining review process for lead agencies. Jen will meet with Ms. Simpson and Monique re: roles and expectations. 

6 PTO Report
· Great gingerbread house party. 

· Look forward to more events after the first of the year. 

· No PTO meeting tonight. 

7 Follow-up from November
· Marissa, Jen and Allison attended recent District Policy Committee meeting, focused on boundary lines and neighborhood schools. There has been very little movement in boundary lines over the years (with a few exceptions). Committee is not necessarily making recommendations, but they are thinking about neighborhoods and boundary lines. 

· This may be a good time to reach out to the District Board and start the conversation about boundaries and enrollment at PRM. 
8 New Business

· Barbara asked about testing. Ms. Simpson said that the District has asked for biweekly assessments to measure students’ progress. This is not a new ask, but the questions have revolved around what was being used as the assessment. The Montessori schools do not have to use the CPS Curriculum assessment. The PRM teams used an assessment designed for Montessori schools and something similar may be used in the future Montessori approved curriculum. 
· First Generation Leaders. Sharon Cheney motioned to approve the partnership with First Generation Leaders. Lerenda Sims seconded the motion. Discussion: Monique will talk to Ms. Simpson and the teachers to see where FGL will fit best into the school day or afterschool. MCU.
· Enriching Kids: Since they are a returning partner, we would need to hold a vote if we choose to have them come back. Monique will reach out to them for more info and hopefully they can attend the January meeting to give a presentation.  

9 Upcoming Meetings

· LSDMC District-wide meetings: February 23 and April 20 at 6:00p virtually via Blue Jeans. 
The meeting adjourned at 4:30p. Ms. Simpson motioned, Barbara Wallin seconded. MCU. 

Next meeting to be held January 12, 2022 at 3:00p
